1. 以下の英文を読んで, Questionsに英語で答えなさい。

Tom is a middle school student living in Tokyo, Japan. He loves soccer very much. He plays soccer at his school's club. Every day, after school, he goes to the soccer field to practice for two hours. He thinks that if he practices a lot, he can become very good. So, he practices every day, even if it is raining or snowing.

On weekends, Tom plays soccer with his friends at a park near his house. They make teams and play games. Tom thinks this is very fun. He likes to play with his friends and he likes to win the games.

Tom's dream is to become a professional soccer player. He likes Lionel Messi, a famous soccer player. Tom wants to be as good as Messi. He works hard every day to become better at soccer.

Tom also likes to watch soccer games on TV. He often watches games with his father. They like the same teams. They talk about the games and the players. Tom thinks that watching games helps him learn how to be a better player.

Tom is busy with soccer, but he also studies hard. He knows that school is important. He always does his homework and studies for tests. He is good at English and likes to learn new words. He thinks that English will be useful when he is a professional soccer player.

Tom's life is all about soccer, but he is not just a soccer player. He is a good student, a good friend, and he has big dreams. He thinks that if he works hard, he can make his dreams come true.

Questions:

- 1. Where does Tom live?
- 2. What sport does Tom like?
- 3. How long does Tom practice soccer every day?
- 4. Where does Tom play soccer on weekends?
- 5. Who is Tom's favorite soccer player?
- 6. Does Tom think English will be useful in the future?
- 7. How does Tom think about school?
- 8. What is Tom's dream?